
It has been another very busy term 
and the ‘stars’ have once again been 
our students.  They have been truly 
outstanding in their effort and 
attitude across all facets of education 
on offer.  I hope everyone has a well-
deserved holiday break, children are 
to get plenty of rest (and be good for 
their parents!) and return refreshed 
and enthusiastic for what shapes as 
being another very busy and 
productive term of education at 

Macarthur Primary. 
 
Division Athletics Championships 
Yesterday 11 of our students 
competed in the Division Athletics 
Championships, held at the purpose 
built athletics track Brauerander Park 

in Warrnambool.   
Our students performed extremely 
well at this higher level of competition 
against students from as far away as 
Portland, Casterton and Camperdown, 
and all places in between.  Whilst the 
final results in all areas are not yet 
known, we do know that Jack Jones 
(3rd in 100m), Cody Ross (2nd in discus) 
and Maddison Sharrock (3rd in discus) 
received ribbons for placing in the top 
three of these events – great work!  
Jack and Cody have now qualified for 
the Regional Championships, to be 
held in Ballarat on Friday 16th 
October, an outstanding effort by both 

of these boys. 
 
VicHealth Walk to School Program 
During October our school will be 
participating in VicHealth’s Walk to 
School Program.  Whilst we appreciate 
many of our students travel to school 
by bus, a possibility may be for 
children and their parents to walk part 
or all of the way to the bus stop.  

Attached to this newsletter is 
information for parents regarding the 
‘Walk to School’ program.  During the 
month of October teachers will be 
collating information with students, 
recording how they travel to school 
each day as we continue promoting 
and educating students about the 
benefits of regular exercise and 

healthy lifestyle choices. 
 
Grade Prep/1/2 Excursion and 

Sleepover 
Our junior students are very excited 
(they have already begun counting 
down!) ahead of their excursion and 
sleepover, being held in the first week 

of next term.   
On Thursday October 8th children will 
spend the day in Warrnambool, before 
returning for a BBQ tea.  Prep children 
will then depart and grade 1/2 
students will sleepover at school for 
the night.  Prep children will then have 
an earlier start to the day, returning to 
join the 1/2 students for breakfast 
before a day of fun-filled activities 
based at school for all of these 
children.  This structure has been 
modified on what has taken place in 
previous years and we believe it will 
provide a more enriched experience 

for all students involved. 
 
Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Thank you to those who have been able 
to make themselves available for 
Parent/Teacher Interviews, which 
commenced last night and conclude 
this evening.  If you were not able to 
make it on one of these nights but 
would still like to arrange an 
interview, please contact the office to 
arrange a mutually suitable time to 
discuss the progress made by your child 
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and recommendations for further improvements. 
 
Footy Colours Casual Dress Day 
This Friday children are being encouraged to come to school dressed in the colours of their favourite 
football team, whether this be rugby, AFL or soccer.  Children are asked to make a gold coin 

donation with all proceeds going towards the Fight Cancer Foundation. 
 
End of Term 
This Friday to celebrate the end of term we will once again be providing a free BBQ lunch (sausages 
in bread) for all students, which will take place at the usual time of 1:00pm.  If any parents are 
available to help cook the BBQ, from 12:00pm onwards, your help would be greatly appreciated.  
Following lunch, at 2:00pm, the traditional students vs parents sports match will take place.  The 
activity this term will be a game of kickball and I encourage as many parents to come along at take 
part.  The students were the victors last term and I’m sure there are many parents out there who 
will like to turn the tables this time around!  All students will then be dismissed at 2:30pm prior to 

the commencement of the school holidays. 
 
Clubs Program 
Last Friday the last of our four clubs days (8 sessions in total) took place for our students.  This was 
once again very popular for the students, continuing to enhance the extra-curricular activities 

offered for the students at our school.   
This program would not be possible without the tremendous support of our parents and volunteers – 
a big thank you to: Jane Young and Kimmy Schimanski – Flower Arranging, Mel McDonald and Caroline 
McGowan – Cooking, Jodie Nicholls – YOGA, Rachael Dettling – Balloon Animals, Sue Logan and Jenny 
Nield – Pine Cone Craft, Mark Todd, Jill McErvale and Macarthur Tennis Club – Tennis, Louie Nield – 
Old Fashioned Games and Nikki Belleville and Tamara Hardy – Scavenger Hunt.  A big thank you also 

to Miss Thomson for coordinating this activity. 
 
Principal Absence 
At this stage, pending the birth of our first child, I plan to be on leave for the first week of term 4.  

Miss Mulder will be Acting Principal in my absence. 
 
Have a great holiday. 

 
 
 
 
Special Birthday wishes to  

 
Cody Ross (13th) 
Alexis Hunt (19th) 

Jacinta Mulder (19th) 
Isabella Morgan (22nd) 
Clifford Deloso (28th) 
Mischa Purcell (28th) 

The Macarthur (Corangamite) Library  
 

Closed until  Monday 5th October when school resumes. 
       Jullie Timms 

MPA NEWS  
 
The parents association will be a catering for a lions club dinner on Monday 21st of 
September, this is the first Monday of the school holidays. Notes will be sent home 
today asking for assistance with this catering event. 
The fundraising done by the MPA goes towards reducing your school fees 
and purchasing much needed equipment and supplies for the school. Our 

fundraising directly benefits your children. 
Tamara Hardy - President 
Nikki Belleville - Secretary 
Vicki Jackson - Treasurer   

Macarthur Cricket Club Inc 
Under 12 Training to commence on Thursday 8

th
 October from 5pm-

6pm at the Macarthur Rec Reserve. 
All interested players are encouraged to attend.  (Grades 4, 5 & 6 
are eligible) 
For more information please contact Peter Nield on 0427 516640 
U16 training commences 17

th
 September 5pm-6pm 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=cricket+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=8330928AEC8B2B3050671A2DACB842B31AA8AB66&selectedIndex=9&ccid=e2afrbiq&simid=608008726613528349&thid=OIP.M7b669fadb8aa2804038b79b19a4a1cdeo0
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 Ham/Cheese Toastie 1.60 

Cheese Toastie 1.10 

Chicken Burger (roll, mayo, lettuce, 
chicken burger) 

3.30 

Chicken & Cheese Burger (roll, mayo, 
lettuce, chicken burger & cheese) 

  
3.50 

    

   Trad. Beef Pies 3.30 

   Party Pies 1.10 

   Sausage Rolls 2.50 

Dim Sims .80 

Spaghetti Pasta Blasta 4.00 

Lasagne Pasta Blasta 4.00 

Macaroni Cheese (AC) 2.50 

Sweet Sour Chicken (AC) 2.50 

    

Pizza   

Ham/Pine Pizza (McCains) 1.70 

Meat Lovers Pizza (AC) 2.10 

BBQ Chicken Pizza (AC) 2.10 

Fried Rice 2.50 

Breggie Bakes (2 eggs) 4.00 

Chicken Breast 1.70 

Chicken Dinosnacks ea .70 

Fish Bites      each .70 

    

Yoghurt   

   Strawberry 1.70 

   Raspberry 1.70 

 Drinks   

Strawberry milk 1.30 

Chocolate milk 1.30 

Apple 250ml 1.10 

Orange 250ml 1.10 

Tropical 250ml 1.10 

   

Icecreams   

  Lemonade Icypoles 1.10 

  Raspberry Icypoles 1.10 

 Fandangles  choc mallow 1.40 

 F’dangles popcorn caramel 1.40 

    

  

Canteen 

Term 4       

Oct 5 Monday   

7 Wednesday   

        

12 Monday   

14 Wednesday   

ARTISTS OF THE WEEK 
This week in Art the Preps were looking at whales and how to create bright 

and interesting backgrounds.  
In grades 1/2 we were looking at how to use watercolour pencils. We 
coloured out Zentangle Turtles with the watercolour pencils and then using 

fine paintbrushes and water blended the colours to look like a painting.  
In grades 3/4 we looked at Zentangle animals and how to make them stand 
out against a black background. The 3/4's haven't quite finished their 
artworks but Miss Pemberton will have them on display by the end of the 

week.  
In grades 5/6 we have finally finished our Qwerkeles! These are on display in 
the hallway at school and look amazing! I am very proud of the 5/6 with their 
efforts on this time consuming activity! This week we moved onto hidden 

image. Hiding different things such as animals inside of a bigger picture.  
 
Artists of the week this week goes to Mac Petersen (5/6), Emasyn Belleville 

(5/6), Joel Brilley (Prep) and Caitie Belleville (1/2).  
Please note that there will not be a 3/4 Artist of the week until next week due 

to incomplete projects.  
 
Well done to all students on your fantastic participation over the past 3 art 
lessons! You have all done a wonderful job! Thank you for allowing me to 

help you create some magnificent artworks!  
Miss Pemberton.  

To Be Advised 
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Sun Mon  Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 

13 14 15 
-Par/Teach 
Interviews 
-RegAths Warrn 

16  -Par/Teach 
Interviews 
-P56  Kitchen/
Garden 

17 - MARC 18 
BBQ lunch 
Parent/students 
sports match  

19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

Oct 4 5– Term 4 6 7 8 - Art 
PrepGr12 Camp 

9 
PrepGr12 Camp 

10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 
Reg Aths 

17 

18 19 
Camp 34 

20 
Camp 34 

21 
Camp 34 
 
School Council 

22 23 24 

Calendar 2015 

PD - Professional Development 
Conf - Conference 
PM - Principal Meeting 
WNM - Warrn Network Meeting 
JSC - Junior School Council 
ASSP - After School Sport Prog 
KGS - Kitchen Garden Science 
SC – School Council 
 
BK  Ben Kelson 
JM  Jacinta Mulder 
DH  Darren Hilliard 
DS  Daniel Smith 
RT  Rachell Thomson 
AM  Anne McNaughton 
SP  Stacey Pemberton 
JT  Jullie Timms 
SL  Sylvia Luke 

Term 3 Holidays - Monday 21st September to Friday 2nd October. 

Term 4 commences Monday 5th October. 

Belfast Aquatics Inflatable Fun Day 
Wednesday 23 September 2015 1 - 4 pm 
Wednesday 30 September 2015 1 - 4 pm 

Cost $5.50 each 
Belfast Aquatics Community Pool 
Campbell Street Port Fairy VIC 3284 

P   03 5568 1986  |   
E   info@belfastaquatics.com.au  |  www.belfastaquatics.com.au 

The Earn & Learn Sticker Promotion   
has finished. 

Tomorrow is the last day to get your stickers in 

the box. No late stickers accepted. 

HEAD LICE 
 

There has 

been another 

report of 

head lice.  

 

With the Term 

3 holidays 

upon us could 

parents make 

this a time 

to check all 

children and 

treat heads 

as needed. 
 

http://woolworthsearnlearn.cmail1.com/t/r-l-fhlcdd-djjdjjllht-t/
mailto:info@belfastaquatics.com.au
http://www.belfastaquatics.com.au

